## Franklin to the Fort Neighborhood Council Leadership Team Meeting Minutes

Date: March 27, 2017 Time: 6:00 – 7:30 p.m. Location: Rosauers 2350 S. Reserve St. Missoula, MT 59801

Leadership Team Attendees: Brad May, Matt Loomis, Caitlin Gravelle, Andrea Dahl,

Connie Lewis

## Others Present:

Noreen Humes; Habit for Humanity, Lisa Beczkiewicz; Missoula City-County Health Department, Jane Kelly & Karen Gasvoda; Office of Neighborhoods

\_\_\_\_\_\_

- 1. The minutes from <u>January 24, 2017</u> were approved.
- 2. Habitat for Humanity Projects in Franklin to the Fort NC—Noreen Humes, Executive Director, gave an overview of the program and an update on their recent and upcoming building projects. Building on their 52<sup>nd</sup> and 53<sup>rd</sup> homes in Missoula will begin in April.
- 3. CDBG application for sidewalks –NeighborWorks Montana/Invest Health Lisa Beczkiewicz, Missoula City-County Health Department Sr. Health Promotion Specialist, gave an update on the CDBG application for sidewalks in the Franklin to the Fort and Northside/Westside Neighborhoods. They will hear back from the grant committee in April.
- 4. A tentative date for the General Meeting has been set for July 18<sup>th</sup>, 6:00 PM at Franklin Park. Jane will reserve the park.
- 5. Leadership Team duties were reviewed. Matt will fill the position of co-chair alongside Tim Streets, Caitlyn secretary, Andrea Community Forum Representative, and Brad May Community Forum Alternate & Treasurer.
- 6. New Business Matt mentioned reporting potholes to the City, and reminded others that they can report them as well through the City of Missoula website home page, How Do I?, Report a Pothole and fill out the form. Matt also mentioned the idea of perhaps partnering with another neighborhood to share the cost of purchasing more sandwich boards.

- 7. Public comment on non-agenda items none
- 8. Community Forum Report Brad May gave on update on the March Community Forum meeting.
- 9. Office of Neighborhoods Report Jane Kelly, Neighborhood Coordinator, reported on the Outstanding Neighborhood Volunteer of the Year Award recipient Karen Sippy, and on the results of the ward rezoning. Karen reported on the Bus Tour.

10. Announcements – none

Next LT meeting was tentatively set for May 16, 2017

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm

Submitted by: Karen Gasvoda, Office of Neighborhoods Program Assistant